Bar manager awarded £10,000 after unfair dismissal over CCTV investigation into drink spiking
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In a significant ruling, bar manager Sophie Marsh from Mauchline has been awarded nearly £10,000 following her unfair dismissal from Saltcoats Labour Club. The employment tribunal in Glasgow determined that her termination was unjust after she revisited CCTV footage to investigate a customer's claim of suspected drink spiking during a karaoke session. The tribunal found that the club's management acted without conducting appropriate preliminary investigations or allowing Sophie the opportunity to defend herself. 
On October 11, the club's bosses dismissed Sophie without warning, citing alleged violations of General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR). However, during tribunal proceedings, the management struggled to substantiate their claims, with no clear explanation provided for the supposed data breach. Emergent evidence suggested that Sophie's dismissal may also relate to her previous grievance against a club committee member. Although Judge E Mannion acknowledged this context, he clarified that it was not the sole reason for the termination. Furthermore, the judge remarked on the broader implications of the case, stating, "While it is appreciated that the respondent is a small organisation, I cannot think of a more egregious breach of the Acas Code of Practice than this case."
Sophie's experience is part of a troubling trend in handling serious allegations such as drink spiking, which has garnered increasing attention. In recent months, heightened awareness of drink spiking incidents has prompted various establishments, including the Strangers' Bar in Parliament, to enhance their security measures. Following a reported incident where a parliamentary researcher claimed her drink was tampered with, the House of Commons Commission endorsed the installation of CCTV cameras to safeguard patrons. Such measures reflect a broader commitment to ensure patrons' safety, especially in environments prone to potential misconduct.
The circumstances surrounding Sophie’s case resonate with other recent legal decisions highlighting the critical importance of procedural fairness in employment dismissals. For instance, a security guard in Dublin overturned an unfair dismissal ruling after the court found procedural failings in his case regarding access to CCTV footage. This scenario underscores the necessity for clearly defined protocols in situations where allegations of misconduct arise, particularly when those allegations can have serious implications for the employees involved.
In parallel, an ongoing issue concerns the inadequate response from police to the troubling incidence of drink spiking in nightlife venues. Reports indicate that since 2016, there have been hundreds of drink-spiking incidents recorded without effective follow-up actions, raising alarm over the effectiveness of law enforcement in addressing such serious complaints. As clubs and bars like those in Manchester step up their security measures—to include staff training on recognising and responding to signs of drink spiking—the need for a cohesive approach involving both employers and law enforcement has become increasingly apparent.
Sophie Marsh’s ruling serves as a stark reminder of the importance of fair treatment in the workplace, especially when navigating issues that combine the complexities of legal compliance, personal responsibility, and public safety.
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